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Konsulta Web Service Updates 

This is to inform all Konsulta Providers that the issues on uploading of 
Konsulta XML files and downloading of the Konsulta Registration Masterlist 
in the HCI Portal have been resolved respectively, on October 20 to October 
27, 2022, particularly the following: 

a. Issue on "No dependent record found" upon uploading; 
b. Enhanced Z-Score validation for pediatric beneficiary, 0-60 months old; 
c. Generation and downloading of Konsulta Registration Masterlist; 
d. Issue on validation of ATC (isATCValid Service Method). 

All concerned Health Care Institutions and Konsulta Certified Service 
Providers are advised to proceed with the re-uploading of the Konsulta 
XML which previously encountered error. 

Rest assured that the technical team is currently monitoring the Konsulta 
web service implementation and is taking the necessary action/s to 
continuously improve it. 

For your information and proper guidance. 

(Sgd.) EMMANUEL R. LEDESMA, JR. 
Acting President and Chief Executive Officer (APCEO) 


